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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th July 2011 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs D Lewis (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, N Thom, J Smith, P Venning, Borough Councillor M Burgess, 9 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

The Chairman suggested that agenda items 6 and 10.a) be brought forward to straight after the public session.  Cllrs agreed.

2278.
Declarations of Councillors Interests: Cllr Mrs Mash declared a prejudicial interest in agenda 
items 10. b) & c) Minute numbers  2288.b)  &    2288. c)   Cllr Venning declared a prejudicial 
interest in agenda item 10.c) minute number  2288. c)  and Cllr Lewis declared a possible non 
prejudicial interest in agenda item 7. minute number 2285.

2279.
Update Register of Councillors Interests:  Cllr Lewis has been appointed Audit Chair of NHS Surrey.

2280.
Apologies and reason for absence:   Cllrs Mrs P Homewood and J Rivers, reasons accepted,  & Community Warden Lee Kidd

The meeting was adjourned for the public session

2281.
Correspondence:


a)  ABC – Correct name for what they are calling Palstre Court Road. During the Public Session three of  the residents from this road were able to give their views.  The majority at the moment prefer Wittersham Road.  Mr Tim Heath had offered to take this further with the remaining residents and the Council would give its full support to what they decided.

2282.
Planning Application:  This had been circulated to Cllrs prior to the Meeting.


11/00710/AS  Stables opposite Mumford Cottage, Swan Street – Application for Lawful Development Certificate – existing use of caravan for residential purposes.  Having listened to the Applicant's comments during the Public Session, after a full discussion Cllrs agreed by a majority to support this application.

2283.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th June 2011:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record.

2284.
Matters Arising:  See Clerk's Report. 

2285.
To decide on siting of Half MUGA:  Cllr Lewis updated Cllrs on the latest position.  He had spoken with Melanie McNeir from KCC.  A decision is unlikely to be made on the position of the Village Green before the grant becomes unavailable.  He proposed that a decision be made at the next meeting in September before the next grant panel meeting in October.  In the meantime Cllrs should make informal soundings on residents views.

2286.
To discuss & support KALC's application to NALC on Rural Response times for Ambulance update plus possible implications for rural fire cover due to contractual arrangements: Clerk reported that she had still not received the local response times after a second time of asking.  Cllrs agreed to give this submission their full support.

2287.   To decide date for Parish Walk:  Wednesday 31st August 6pm.

2288.   Correspondence:

At this point Cllr Mash left the meeting


b)  Outlook on Oxney – Request for a donation towards printing costs.  Cllrs agreed to a donation of £1000.
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Cllr Venning left the meeting


c)  Dr Alan Lloyd Smith – Parish Council's responsibilities in the Churchyard.  E-mail received stating that the roots of the felled Horse Chestnut tree had damaged the brick walls of the Bier House and that removal of the stump and to prevent damage recurring is the responsibility of the Parish Council.  Cllrs agreed that this is probably so and quotes should be obtained to be decided upon at the next meeting.  The email also suggested that the Council should (at least in part) be responsible for the Bier House itself but Cllrs didn't see how this could be and Clerk should reply as such.

Cllrs Mash and Venning returned to the meeting


d)  Lord Ralph Lucas – Future of College Wood.  E-mail received asking for a meeting with a Councillor to discuss his very long term thoughts and plans for it's future.  Agreed that Cllr Smith would attend together with the Clerk.  Clerk to pass on the Council's thanks for his very enlightened attitude.


Previously Circulated


e)  KALC – Minutes of 1/6/11     f)  Clerks & Councils Direct   


Forwarded by E-mail


g)  ABC – Forward Plan of Key Decisions July to Oct'11     h)  KCC – Maternity Services Review in East Kent     i)  ABC – Charging Consultation letter & questionnaire     j)  KALC – Draft vision for Kent 2011-2012     k)  Southern Water – Summer newsletter     l)  Ashford Rural Trust newsletter     m)  KCC – Kent Bus Network Review Number 293 will be withdrawn from 1/1/12.

2289.
To Authorise Payment:


 KALC Councillors Conference £144.00  Authorised

2290.
Working Party Reports:


a) 
Finance:   Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed



b)
Planning:  



Decisions received:



11/00491/AS  39 Swan Street – External alterations to garage to create ancillary 






    accommodation                                                      Granted



11/00509/AS   31 Swan Street – Erection of new garage building                           Granted



11/00554/AS   27 Swan Street – Single storey rear conservatory                             Granted


Cllr Lewis reminded the meeting that when he and Cllr Rivers had met with Martin Vink of the Planning Department it had been agreed that when an officer disagreed with the Council's comments to support or object to an application they would explain their decision to the Parish Council. This hasn't happened so far.  Clerk to write to Martin Vink to remind him of this. Cllr Smith suggested that Parish Councils should be able to refer applications to Committee.  To be discussed further at the next meeting.



Appeals received:



EN/09/00409    Enforcement Appeal re Stables opposite Mumford Cottage, Swan Street



Appeal Decision received:



10/01195/AS    Owley Lodge, Acton Lane – Garage with garden store/workshop – Appeal













        Dismissed

 
c)
Highways & Footpaths – Cllr Venning reported on the Parish Seminar he had attended. 
There will be a change of name from 1st September with Highway Stewards instead of 
Inspectors. There was further information on Salt bins and the Rail Action Plan had been 
discussed.  Cllr Mash reported on water in the road by Hollyhocks.

d) Open Spaces – Cllr Lewis reported that the graffiti hadn't yet been removed from the play 
equipment in the Play Area. Clerk to chase ABC.  The Viburnum on The Green still needs 
cutting back. The crack on the hard service on Coronation Field has been partly filled.  
Picnic Table to be ordered now and delivered to Cllr Lewis.  Cllr Lewis also asked that the 
brambles around Coronation Field be cut back and the pond cleared.  To be added to a 
future agenda.  He also suggested a Diamond Jubilee event next year to celebrate the 
equipment being put on the Field.  
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e)
Cemetery – Clerk reported that there were a couple of tree branches down at the bottom of 
the Cemetery and some from the Cemetery were over the footpath just before the Ghyll.  
Clerk to ask Dave Fletcher if he would be able to clear these.

2291.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: There were none

2292.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  19th July 7.30pm 

2293.
Date of next full Meeting of the Parish Council:  13th September 2011 at 7.30pm

2294.
Items for information: 


i)  Clerk read out introductory report from Lee Kidd the Community Warden


ii)  Cllr Smith gave a short report on the Planning Training he and Cllr Rivers had attended and suggested that we ask for print outs for every Councillor of the information given to the meeting.  Clerk had already forwarded the electronic version.


iii) Cllr Lewis gave a report on the Ashford Rural Older Persons Accommodation Meeting he had attended.  It is proposed to build 30 Extra Care flats for the elderly in Appledore together with 6 Local Needs Housing. Some will be available for Wittersham residents.  They should be ready 18 months to 2 years after the application is put in.


iv)  Cllr Smith informed the meeting that Southern Water will be taking over pumping and collection tanks by 2015, this may affect some residents.


v)  Cllr Rivers had received an anonymous letter with regard to youngsters waiting for the school bus in the mornings. Passed on to the Community Warden.


vi)  Clerk had received a Digital Television Switchover Community Outreach Pack from Digital UK which she will have at her Parish Desk.

The meeting closed at 21.50hrs

For Outlook on Oxney – Ambulance Response Times

